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TO: 
Lee E. Perry, Executive Director 

FROM:  
Andrew Timmins, Bear Project Leader

DATE:  
15 October 2003


RE:  
Bear Season Update 

As of October 14th, the 2003 bear season has reached record setting status with 647 bears.  This harvest exceeds the previous record of 527 bears set in 2001 by 23%.  Still hunters have taken 327 bears (146 males, 181 females), hound hunters have taken 44 bears (18 males, 26 females), and bait hunters harvested 266 bears (148 males, 118 females).  Ten additional bears (4 males, 6 females) have not been assigned to a method of take at this time.  Although bait hunting has ended, tally for this method represents an unofficial tally until final season analysis.   The total harvest sex ratio currently stands at 0.95 males per female.  The harvest sex ratio generally averages 1.4 males per female.  The current harvest sex ratio reflects increased harvest of female bears.  Sex ratios by method of harvest include 1.3 m:f for bait hunters, 0.69 m:f for hound hunters, and 0.81 m:f for still hunters.

On a regional basis, 242 bears (122 males, 120 females) have been taken in the North, 183 (85 males, 98 females) in the White Mountains, 172 (78 males, 94 females) in the Central, 38 (21 males, 17 females) in Southwest-1, and 12 (10 males, 2 females) in Southwest-2 Regions.  The increased harvest in the North Region is of particular interest and warrants close observation.  Current harvest in the North is 68% higher than the record harvest of 144 bears set in this region in 1999.  Additionally, a sex ratio of 1.0 male per female represents an increased harvest of females.  The greatest percentages of bear from this region were taken in towns bordering the Connecticut River.  This pattern of harvest appears related to the increased frequency of bears utilizing cornfields.  Bear usage of corn has increased considerably this season due to a lack of wild foods in more remote areas.

Below is a breakdown of the bear harvest through October 14th for the past 6 years.  Currently, we are >2x higher than the 5-year in-season average of 289 bears for this time period.  Additionally, we are 1.6x higher than the previous record harvest set in 2001 at this point in the season.

Please continue to submit bear registration forms in a timely manner.  The record setting pace of this year's season requires that we stay up to date with the bear harvest over the days and weeks to come.  Timely information is essential to our monitoring efforts as we consider possible action to stay the kill in the northern region. Thank you again for your continued good work.   

________________________________________________________________________

2003 IN-SEASON BEAR HARVEST TALLY COMPARED TO PREVIOUS 5 YEARS

                                      AS OF 10/14/03 AS TALLIED ON 10/15/03

YEAR
    1998         1999        2000         2001
2002         2003

DATE        SUM        SUM       SUM         SUM         SUM        SUM

9/14              83           188          145           206            132           379

9/28             141          325          222           333            200           589

10/12           163          386          249           393            235           646

10/14           165          391          253           401            237           647
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